
Special Camping at Khawrihnim Village 

NSS Special Camping was held in the Unit’s adopted village, Khawrihnim, between 3rd and 

5th March, 2022 where 37 volunteers and 6 Programme Officers participated. 

Accommodation was provided at Govt. Khawrihnim High School. 

Interaction with Village Council members, Young Mizo Association Office Bearers and 

various NGO’s 

On 3rd March, 2022 (Thursday) at 7:30 p.m, an interactive session attended by several 

members of NGO’s of Khawrihnim was held at the Community Hall. Apart from the NSS 

Programme Officers, the NSS volunteers of the college were also present at this meeting. The 

programme was chaired by Mr. C Lalzuithanga, Village Council President of Khawrihnim. 

This interaction was held to familiarise the Programme Officers with the various workings of 

the NGO’s of Khawrihnim and to know the history of the Unit’s adopted village. Dr. K. 

Vanlaldinpuia, P.O, gave an introduction of the volunteers and Programme Officers and gave 

a short speech. Mr. Remlalthlamuanpuia, P.O, gave a short speech about NSS and the plans 

for their activities in the village. Mr. Ramhmangaiha, Secretary of YMA, Khawrihnim 

introduced the Office Bearers of YMA and shared his delight at the presence of the 

volunteers in their village. Mr. Malsawmzuala, President, YMA also delivered a short speech 

and thanked NSS, PUC Unit for their future work in their village.  

Construction and Inauguration of “Belvedere Hut” (In Te thawveng) 

On 4th March 2022 (Friday) at 3:00 p.m, the Inauguration of the “Belvedere Hut” (In Te 

Thawveng) was held. This hut was constructed in collaboration with the Young Mizo 

Association and Village Council of Khawrihnim. Mr. Malsawmzuala, President, YMA 

inaugurated the hut and C Lalzuithanga, Village Council President, offered a thanks giving 

prayer. Mr. Remlalthlamuanpuia, P.O, briefly explained the history behind the name 

“Belvedere” and “In Te Thawveng” and how the names came to be decided for the new 

construction.  

 



 



 

Construction of Public Unrinal 

NSS Volunteers and P.O painted the newly constructed Public Urinal at Khawrihnim. This 

Urinal was constructed in collaboration with Young Mizo Association, Khawrihnim and 

Village Council, Khawrihnim. 

 



 

 

 



Public Meeting at Khawrihnim 

On 4th March 2022 (Friday) at 7:30 p.m Public Meeting was held at Khawrihnim Community 

Hall. The Programme was chaired by Mr. Remlalthlamuanpuia, P.O. Three Programme 

Officers gave speeches on Career Awareness, Gender Equity and Rain Water Harvesting. An 

interactive session was held where several questions were addressed to the speakers. 









 

Distribution of pamphlets for Awareness Campaign at Khawrihnim village 

NSS in collaboration with WSSO and Forest Department, Government of Mizoram, 

distributed pamphlets in Khawrihnim as part of an awareness campaign on 4th March 2022 

(Friday) at 7:00 a.m. 32 volunteers and 6 Programme Officers of the NSS PUC Unit 

participated in the programme. The topics in the pamphlets covered Environment Protection, 

Rain Water Harvesting, River rejuvenation, Fire Prevention, Maintenance of water reservoirs 

and Cleanliness. The volunteers and Programme Officers divided themselves into two 

groups. The pamphlets were distributed to approximately 300 houses in khawrihnim village. 

Posters about Rain Water Harvesting, River rejuvenation and fire prevention were pasted in 

several places around the village. 



 



 

 

 


